

Department for Environment and Community Services

Delivering for you

The Occupier/Owner

Date: 13 May 2021

Your Ref:

Our Ref: TH—T438-725-Station Rd Variation Enquiries to: PlaceFeedback@southglos.gov.uk

Telephone: 01454 868000

Dear resident

New cycle lanes in Station Road, Yate – update to consultation

Over the last six months, we have received feedback from the public consultation which commenced on Monday 24 August 2020 for the new cycle lane proposals in Badminton Road/Station Road introduced under an Experimental Traffic Order (ETO) on 1 September. The feedback included requests to reduce the duration of loading restrictions in place in Station Road. Under an ETO, any changes to the restrictions can be made to the scheme during the first twelve months of the experimental period.

The proposals will be modified to reduce the morning loading restrictions originally trialled between 8am and 10am to between 8am and 9am. The consultation will now reopen for a further six months to take into account the change of loading restrictions before a decision is taken to make changes permanent.

You can comment on the change by searching Station Road, Yate at www.southglos.gov.uk/consultation. If you have already responded to the consultation on other issues, your feedback will be held on file until the end of the extended consultation.

The Station Road cycle lane scheme is being carried out using funding provided by the government. It will link in with existing cycling routes as well as future schemes in the Yate area and to planned improvements to transport, sustainable travel and better access to open spaces.

Yours sincerely,

Kristy Spindler,

Head of Place Response

South Gloucestershire Council